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(5) Contracts for the purchase or con-
struction of a dwelling on a site pro-
vided by a builder or on a site the per-
son owns or purchases; or 

(6) Currently owns a previously pur-
chased dwelling and site, valuation of 
which shall be on the basis of current 
fair market value. 

(d) Occupancy requirements for dis-
placement or replacement dwelling. No 
person shall be denied eligibility for a 
replacement housing payment solely 
because the person is unable to meet 
the occupancy requirements set forth 
in these regulations for a reason be-
yond his or her control, including: 

(1) A disaster, an emergency, or an 
imminent threat to the public health 
or welfare, as determined by the Presi-
dent, the Federal Agency funding the 
project, or the displacing Agency; or 

(2) Another reason, such as a delay in 
the construction of the replacement 
dwelling, military duty, or hospital 
stay, as determined by the Agency. 

(e) Conversion of payment. A displaced 
person who initially rents a replace-
ment dwelling and receives a rental as-
sistance payment under § 24.402(b) is el-
igible to receive a payment under 
§ 24.401 or § 24.402(c) if he or she meets 
the eligibility criteria for such pay-
ments, including purchase and occu-
pancy within the prescribed 1-year pe-
riod. Any portion of the rental assist-
ance payment that has been disbursed 
shall be deducted from the payment 
computed under § 24.401 or § 24.402(c). 

(f) Payment after death. A replace-
ment housing payment is personal to 
the displaced person and upon his or 
her death the undisbursed portion of 
any such payment shall not be paid to 
the heirs or assigns, except that: 

(1) The amount attributable to the 
displaced person’s period of actual oc-
cupancy of the replacement housing 
shall be paid. 

(2) Any remaining payment shall be 
disbursed to the remaining family 
members of the displaced household in 
any case in which a member of a dis-
placed family dies. 

(3) Any portion of a replacement 
housing payment necessary to satisfy 
the legal obligation of an estate in con-
nection with the selection of a replace-
ment dwelling by or on behalf of a de-

ceased person shall be disbursed to the 
estate. 

(g) Insurance proceeds. To the extent 
necessary to avoid duplicate compensa-
tion, the amount of any insurance pro-
ceeds received by a person in connec-
tion with a loss to the displacement 
dwelling due to a catastrophic occur-
rence (fire, flood, etc.) shall be included 
in the acquisition cost of the displace-
ment dwelling when computing the 
price differential. (See § 24.3.) 

[70 FR 611, Jan. 4, 2005, as amended at 70 FR 
22611, May 2, 2005] 

§ 24.404 Replacement housing of last 
resort. 

(a) Determination to provide replace-
ment housing of last resort. Whenever a 
program or project cannot proceed on a 
timely basis because comparable re-
placement dwellings are not available 
within the monetary limits for owners 
or tenants, as specified in § 24.401 or 
§ 24.402, as appropriate, the Agency 
shall provide additional or alternative 
assistance under the provisions of this 
subpart. Any decision to provide last 
resort housing assistance must be ade-
quately justified either: 

(1) On a case-by-case basis, for good 
cause, which means that appropriate 
consideration has been given to: 

(i) The availability of comparable re-
placement housing in the program or 
project area; 

(ii) The resources available to pro-
vide comparable replacement housing; 
and 

(iii) The individual circumstances of 
the displaced person, or 

(2) By a determination that: 
(i) There is little, if any, comparable 

replacement housing available to dis-
placed persons within an entire pro-
gram or project area; and, therefore, 
last resort housing assistance is nec-
essary for the area as a whole; 

(ii) A program or project cannot be 
advanced to completion in a timely 
manner without last resort housing as-
sistance; and 

(iii) The method selected for pro-
viding last resort housing assistance is 
cost effective, considering all elements, 
which contribute to total program or 
project costs. 

(b) Basic rights of persons to be dis-
placed. Notwithstanding any provision 
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of this subpart, no person shall be re-
quired to move from a displacement 
dwelling unless comparable replace-
ment housing is available to such per-
son. No person may be deprived of any 
rights the person may have under the 
Uniform Act or this part. The Agency 
shall not require any displaced person 
to accept a dwelling provided by the 
Agency under these procedures (unless 
the Agency and the displaced person 
have entered into a contract to do so) 
in lieu of any acquisition payment or 
any relocation payment for which the 
person may otherwise be eligible. 

(c) Methods of providing comparable re-
placement housing. Agencies shall have 
broad latitude in implementing this 
subpart, but implementation shall be 
for reasonable cost, on a case-by-case 
basis unless an exception to case-by- 
case analysis is justified for an entire 
project. 

(1) The methods of providing replace-
ment housing of last resort include, 
but are not limited to: 

(i) A replacement housing payment 
in excess of the limits set forth in 
§ 24.401 or § 24.402. A replacement hous-
ing payment under this section may be 
provided in installments or in a lump 
sum at the Agency’s discretion. 

(ii) Rehabilitation of and/or additions 
to an existing replacement dwelling. 

(iii) The construction of a new re-
placement dwelling. 

(iv) The provision of a direct loan, 
which requires regular amortization or 
deferred repayment. The loan may be 
unsecured or secured by the real prop-
erty. The loan may bear interest or be 
interest-free. 

(v) The relocation and, if necessary, 
rehabilitation of a dwelling. 

(vi) The purchase of land and/or a re-
placement dwelling by the displacing 
Agency and subsequent sale or lease to, 
or exchange with a displaced person. 

(vii) The removal of barriers for per-
sons with disabilities. 

(2) Under special circumstances, con-
sistent with the definition of a com-
parable replacement dwelling, modified 
methods of providing replacement 
housing of last resort permit consider-
ation of replacement housing based on 
space and physical characteristics dif-
ferent from those in the displacement 
dwelling (see appendix A, § 24.404(c)), in-

cluding upgraded, but smaller replace-
ment housing that is decent, safe, and 
sanitary and adequate to accommodate 
individuals or families displaced from 
marginal or substandard housing with 
probable functional obsolescence. In no 
event, however, shall a displaced per-
son be required to move into a dwelling 
that is not functionally equivalent in 
accordance with § 24.2(a)(6)(ii) of this 
part. 

(3) The Agency shall provide assist-
ance under this subpart to a displaced 
person who is not eligible to receive a 
replacement housing payment under 
§§ 24.401 and 24.402 because of failure to 
meet the length of occupancy require-
ment when comparable replacement 
rental housing is not available at rent-
al rates within the displaced person’s 
financial means. (See 
§ 24.2(a)(6)(viii)(C).) Such assistance 
shall cover a period of 42 months. 

Subpart F—Mobile Homes 
§ 24.501 Applicability. 

(a) General. This subpart describes 
the requirements governing the provi-
sion of replacement housing payments 
to a person displaced from a mobile 
home and/or mobile home site who 
meets the basic eligibility require-
ments of this part. Except as modified 
by this subpart, such a displaced per-
son is entitled to a moving expense 
payment in accordance with subpart D 
of this part and a replacement housing 
payment in accordance with subpart E 
of this part to the same extent and sub-
ject to the same requirements as per-
sons displaced from conventional 
dwellings. Moving cost payments to 
persons occupying mobile homes are 
covered in § 24.301(g)(1) through (g)(10). 

(b) Partial acquisition of mobile home 
park. The acquisition of a portion of a 
mobile home park property may leave 
a remaining part of the property that 
is not adequate to continue the oper-
ation of the park. If the Agency deter-
mines that a mobile home located in 
the remaining part of the property 
must be moved as a direct result of the 
project, the occupant of the mobile 
home shall be considered to be a dis-
placed person who is entitled to reloca-
tion payments and other assistance 
under this part. 
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